
Dear Parents/Carers,

It has been a really exciting two weeks as we have had a number of excursions and 
the Year 6 Camp to Woodhouse. The students have had great fun and other year 
level groups are looking forward to their excursions over the next few weeks.

Year 6 Jumpers

Last week, I had the pleasure of presenting the Year 6 students with their Year 6 
Leadership Jumpers. This is a very significant time in the lives of our Year 6 students as 
they are in their final year of primary education. It was great to see their smiles and 
excitement during this presentation and also seeing them around school, wearing 
their jumpers with pride.

Week 4  Term 2 2022



Reconciliation Week 2022
During Week 4 and 5, 27 May to 3 
June, is National Reconciliation Week. 
Reconciliation Week is a time for all 
Australians to learn about our shared 
histories, cultures, achievements, and 
to explore how each of us can 
contribute to achieving reconciliation 
in Australia. Georgia Parker, our 
Cultural Diversity Coordinator, has 
arranged a number of activities 
throughout the week to help us focus 
on this year’s theme of ‘Be Brave. 
Make Change.’ Keep an eye on our FB 
page as we share these experiences. 

COVID-19 update
A letter about implications on mask 
wearing has been sent to parents 
today, please see the following link 
https://bit.ly/3wOhjti for all details. 

New family room launch
We look forward to sharing afternoon 
tea with you next Thursday 2nd June 
from 2pm – 3pm as we launch our 
newly renovated family room. You will 
find this space in the transportable 
building behind the Church, complete 
with play area for the little ones. See 
you there. 

Have a great week everyone

Nick Wright
Head of Campus

https://bit.ly/3wOhjti


The Keeping Safe: child protection curriculum is mandated in all Catholic Schools in South 
Australia. The curriculum is taught from three-years-old to Year 12 within the Health and 
Physical Education component of the Australian curriculum and through pastoral care 
initiatives that focus on building resilience in children and young people. 

Teachers undertake professional learning to implement this important area of curriculum.
The curriculum is based on two main themes, which are presented through topics and 
activities.

• Theme 1: We all have the right to be safe
• Theme 2: We can help ourselves to be safe by talking to people we trust

The two themes are then explored through four focus areas which are developed in 
growing complexity in accordance with the age of the learners.

1. The right to be safe
2. Relationships
3. Recognising and reporting abuse
4. Protective strategies

For more information about the curriculum please speak with your child’s teacher or visit the 
Catholic Education SA website - https://www.cesa.catholic.edu.au/our-schools/safe-
environments-for-all

Wishing everyone a safe and happy week,

Kerri Gould
Deputy Head

Safe environments for all

Keeping Safe: Child Protection 
Curriculum

At Cardijn College Galilee the 
safety and well-being of all 
children is our highest priority. The 
South Australian Keeping Safe: 
Child Protection Curriculum 
provides the framework to teach 
children and young people from 
age 3 to Year 12, in an age, 
appropriate way, to recognise 
abuse, talk to trusted adults and 
understand ways to keep 
themselves safe.

https://www.cesa.catholic.edu.au/our-schools/safe-environments-for-all


A moment for gratitude

This week at Community Prayer Mr Evan’s Yr 6 learning group helped us to focus on the 
words, appreciation and gratitude. 

In the Acknowledgement of Country, they asked us to stop, notice and appreciate this 
land we live one.

We would like to acknowledge that the land we meet on today was and always 
will be Kaurna land, and that we pay our respects to their elders, ancestors and all 
Kaurna people past and present, please take time to look around and to 
appreciate that’s this land didn’t always look the same and. That we are grateful 
that the Kaurna people looked after this country many years ago.

They named many ways they are grateful …

We appreciate our teachers and ESOs because they help us to become our best 
selves.
We are grateful for nature and animals because they make us happier and makes 
it easier to enjoy life.
We are grateful for our friends and family that make us happy.
We appreciate the clothes on our backs and the food in our stomachs because 
we know some people might not have that.

And they invited us all  to stop and think about some things you appreciate or are 
grateful for ..
remembering we are not alone ..

We light the candle to remember that God will always be with us, give us hope 
when we most need it and help us persevere through any hard times.

Sacrament of Confirmation

Soon to celebrate the Sacrament of Confirmation with Archbishop Patrick O’Regan, Fr 
Josy, school staff and parishioners are Amilia, Abel, Harriet, Flynn, Olivia and Declan.

We keep these children and their families in our thoughts and prayers. 

Dear God, open our hearts to your Spirit of Love so that we can carry your peace, justice 
and compassion to all meet. Amen



Vales Youth Environment Forum 
On Tuesday 24th May, a group of our Year 5 Students went to Old Noarlunga to participate 
in the Youth Environment Forum, with four other schools. This was run by Jeremy Gramp
from Green Adelaide.  Students had to learn how to work in a team. In one activity, 
students were given 2 minutes and 5 pieces of recycling trash to make an egg package 
that would save an egg when thrown into the air. Ours broke the first time, but survived on 
the second try, when we were given longer to discuss our strategies and choose suitable 
materials. 

Another highlight was learning about native bees. Students used bamboo, secateurs and 
zip ties to make bee hotels. Essie: ‘I liked making the bee hotels and hearing how the native 
bees are calmer.’

Students also started planning their project to put Worm Farms in each Stage. 
Mya: I liked learning about the different types of worms and native bees. Isabel: I enjoyed 
making bee hotels, and also planning the worm farms.
Oliver: I liked doing the sustainability drawing and also making the bee hotels.
Hudson: I like the bee hotels and walking across the suspension bridge. 
We were grateful for Andy Coleman, who came along to help support the students on 
the day, and thanks to Brenda Byrne who drove us there and picked us up in the school 
bus.  Kerry Janssan



OUTDOOR CLASSROOM DAY

On Thursday 19th May, we celebrated Outdoor 
Classroom Day. We were blessed with a sunny 
day, and many classes made the most of it, 
demonstrating the diversity of learning 
experiences here at Cardijn College Galilee!





MONDAY 20th JUNE



Galilee Directory

If your child is going to be 
absent, late, or leaving early 
please notify the office by 
SMS on 0407761162 before 
9am. Please provide the 
following details: 

• Child’s name 
• Reason for absence/early 

departure/late arrival
• Child’s home room 

teacher 

School 
info@galilee.catholic.edu.au 
p 85579000

Fr. Josy Sebastian p 83821717

Sr Margaret Ann Connelly
p 0488287552

Centacare
p 82156311

Galilee OSHC
p 85579043
Director m 0411382054 

Galilee Playgroup
9am – 10.30am
Melanie Wilson p 85579000 

Second-hand uniform
Opening times 
Wed and Fri 2.45pm – 3pm

KEY DATES

TERM 2 

Fri 27 May Term 3 Reception transition 
programme begins 9am

Mon 30 May Official Grand Re-Opening of 
Playgroup – Bring a friend! 
9am – 10.30am

Thurs 2 June Family Room Launch 
Afternoon Tea 2pm – 3pm

Mon 6 June School Tour 4pm

Wed 8 June Community Breakfast 
welcome back. Following 
Community Prayer in New 
Family Room

Fri 10 June Subway Special lunch

Mon 13 June Queen’s Birthday Public 
Holiday

Mon 20 June School Photos
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